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2017 Officers 
Cliff Gibbons, President 

Ashley Salzo, Vice President 
Nancy Stein, Treasurer 

Michelle Bassen, Recording Secretary 
Joseph Bertuglia,  Corresponding Secretary  

 2017 Membership Form  

2017 Board of Directors 
James Bruno 

James DiGiovanna 
Paul Llobell 
Chris Stein 

Tom Vicedomin 

Next General Meeting: 
 

March 15th 7:00 P.M. 

@ 

GRFD 

Name(s):______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Street Address: ___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
P.O. Box #: _____________________  Home Phone #: ____________________________  Years in GR: ____________________ 
 
Email Address #1: _______________________________________________________________________ 
 
Email Address #1: _______________________________________________________________________ 
 
Interested in joining a GRCA Committee? __________________ If yes, please circle committee(s) of interest: 
 

Events  Welcoming  Beautification  Communications 
  
Interested in donating to a GRCA Committee? ________________ If yes, please circle and write the amount. 

 
$_______ Events $_______ Welcoming  $_______ Beautification $_______ Communications 

 
 

Membership Dues 
 

 January 2017-December 2017 - $25 Silver/ $50 Gold / $100 Platinum 
 
 
Membership Option:  ________ Silver         ________ Gold ________ Platinum  

 
*Great River Fire Department Members:  Silver Waived / $25 Gold / $75 Platinum* 

 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!  

Please Send Application and Check Payable To: 

Great River Community Association 

P.O. Box 13 · Great River · New York · 11739 
or PAY ONLINE on our website via PayPal 



 

Great River Community Association 2017 Members  
Thank You for your support! We appreciate you! 
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Silver 
Alessi, Dan & Jennifer Leonard, Richard & Jacqueline 

Bassen, Randy & Michelle  Leslie, Allison / Sullivan, Timothy 

Bast, Bill & Regina Maimoni, Francis  

Baum, Susan & Eric Manley, Robert 

Baylis, Jane & Bob Mauner, Charlie & Irene 

Bertuglia, Joseph Maurelis, Rita & Nick 

Bertuglia, Joseph G.  McCarthy, Virgina 

Blank, Ted & Leslie McGlone, Paul 

Blatz, Wayne & Lyons, Kathleen McGoldrick, Kathleen & Burke, Chris 

Bleess, Lynn & Gallagher, Betty Meehan, Brian & Laura 

Blumenstetter, Tony & Kukenis, JoAnn Mehner, Richard & Laurie 

Brabender, Gia & Christian Mercogliano, Christine 

Brown, Peter & Jeanette Merida, Mitch & Jamie 

Bruno, Ann & John Merida, Mitch & Jamie 

Businski, Mark & Bonnie Mottl, Adele 

Canavan, Edward & Anne Neville, Jeanne 

Carpluk, Christina Nwaiser, Zuhair & Yvette 

Carrara, Lil O'Connor, Victoria 

Cenenelli, Fran & Dave O'Neill, Dennis & Patricia 

Colarossi, Richard & Rosalie O'Shea, Rosina & Shane 

Connolly, Steven & Vera Paglino, Jack & Joan 

Czynski, Ludomir & Fracesca  Panzner, Maryann 

Dahl, Robert & Darcy Pechin, Joan 

Dattero, Anthony & Nancy Popovich, Peter & Heather 

Denton, Howard Purdy, Robert & Carol 

Desiderio, Joe & Kathleen Quinn, Janet & Dan 

DeVito, George & Shawn Rogers, Christopher & Kathaleen 

DiGioia, Donna & Lou Ross, Tom & Christine 

Dolan, Monique H. Rottkamp, Denise & Larry 

Domozych, Robert & Stacy Sadowski, Stanley & Elizabeth 

Duffy, Tom & Peg Scrio, Salvatore & Jacqueline 

Emmanuel Episcopal Church Shaw, Fergus & Knudsen, Roth 

Feldscher, Robert & Laurie Shulman, Ellen  

Ferrara, Robert & Karen Sidoti, June & Tony 

Flood, Anita & Jim Smith, Peter & Barbara  

Garbarino, Phyllis M. Soltes, Rich & Toni 

Garrett, Diane & Thomas Spatafora, Maureen 

Hill, Kenneth & Nancy Staebler, Lawrence & Nancy 

Hofrichter, Peter & Linda Taormina, Joseph (Jay) & Rita 

Hopkins, Carol & Tim Tegins, John 

Ingenito, Eileen Thornell, Patricia L. 

Irace, Nancy & Greg Timberpoint Pro Shop - A.C. Golf Inc. 

Jack, Karen & Andrew Trigg, Arlene & Steve 

Kaplan, Colleen & Steve Valva, Virginia 

Kloefkorn, Karen & Al Vavricka, William & Mary 

Knippler, Lynne Vicedomini, Tom 

Kopp, Paul & Valerie Von Seggern,Vanessa 

Kreuscher, Jim & Jennifer Weber, Kathryn 

LaRosa, Stephen & Inge Westley, Rose Ann 

  Winter, Joseph & Melanie 

  Zawyrucha, Susan & Tom 
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Great River Community Association 2017 Members  
Thank You for your support! We appreciate you! 

 

Gold  
Bauer, John & Lori 

Beatty, John & Lorraine 

Begun, Mard & Donna 

Burke, Angelina & Patrick 

Carino, Pete & Christine 

Carney, John Kevin & Carol 

Crowe, Nick & Lorrie 

Cutler, Bob & Lauren 

DeNapoli, Tom & Pat 

Ferland,Mr. & Mrs. Bret J. 

Flynn, Scott & Eileen 

Fox, John & Meredith 

Garbarino, Phyllis 

Gradante, Bill & Kathleen 

Guinaw, Jim & Carol 

Hallowed, John & Meg 

Hayden, Steven & Brenda 

Hernandez, Carlos 

Hopkins, Jeffrey 

Jones, Dave & Janet 

Jones, Thomas & Jacqueline 

Kersch, Barbara & Bob 

Lawless, Stephen & Karen 

Lozinski, Stan & Ellen 

MacMahn, Brian & Terri 

MacMahon, Brian & Terri 

Maretsky, David & Carolyn 

McGovern, Anthony 

Morrell, Jack & Barbara  

Naftal, Mary 

O'Connor, James & Maureen 

Pabón, Angel L & Dinoria 

Papal, Sean & Theresa 

Petrelli, Frank & Christine 

Renganeschi, Rick & Janet 

Rooney, Donna 

Sallie, Ed & Linda 

Schauss, Frances & Peter 

Schneider, Peggy 

Shaw/Knudsen, Fergus & Ruth 

Single, Robert C. 

Single, William 

Talamo, Gil & Liz 

Theo, Theodore & Janice 

Vaca, Laura & Efren 

Valva, Robert & Ellen 

Verde, Craig  & Gina 

Verdino, Carmine & Laura 

Platinum 
Aloise, Robert 

Barsch, Gerard & Bridget 

Boeri, James & Donna 

Bruno, James & Kristy 

Curtin, Rose Mary & Jerry 

DeLesia, Louis 

Dugan, Robert & Claudine 

Eide (Spina), Bjorn & Lori 

Gibbons, Cliff & ChrisAnn 

Gibbons, Ron & Ellen 

Gibbons, Ron & Gigi 

Gilmore, Angela & Mark 

King, John & Sinead 

Llewellyn, Richard & Irene 

Llobell, Paul & Barbara 

Peras, Shanna & Renee 

Phelan, Jim  & Marge 

Pickney, Christian & Amanda 

Schmid, John & Michelle 

Seshadri, Padma & Rajagpal 

Stein, Nancy & Chris 

Tardi, James & Lori 

Tonyes, Natalie 

Tonyes, Richard & Sonya 

Tonyes, Richard Jr. & Monica 

Wallace, Dan & Becky 

Wodicka, Scott & Jane 

Zwick, Deborah 

FD/LT 
Bishop, James 

Boyle, Phil 

Carino, Frank 

Chicarelli, Mike 

Daniele, Joseph 

DiGiovanna, James & Karen 

Erhard Jr., Alfred 

Gormley, William 

Howard, Robert F. 

Keup, Gunter 

Leibbrandt, Henry 

Llobell III, Paul 

Manzella, Michael 

O’Connor, David 

Orgera, James 

Potter, Thomas 

Salzo, Eric 

Sansone, Karen & Thomas 

Schneider, Larry 

Seekamp, Bob 

Sudano, Robert 

Sundin, Harold 

Verdino, Brian 

Viniotis, Michael 

Vogel Jr., William 
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Important Contact Information 
  

EMERGENCY – 911 

  

Timber Point Elementary School  (631) 581- 1887 

Great River Fire Department (631) 277- 5837 East Islip Middle School Main Office 

(631) 224-2174/21175 

Non Emergency Police Department (631) 224-2772 

Third Precinct (631) 854-8300 

East Islip High School Main Office 

(631) 224-2110/2111/2113 

Traffic Safety/Street Lighting 

(631) 224-5535/5600 

Great River Community Association 

                               greatriver11739@gmail.com 

Town of Islip (631) 224-5500 Great River Community Association Events 

                               greatriverevents@gmail.com 

East Islip Library (631) 581-9200 Great River Neighborhood Watch 

                                  greatriverwatch@gmail.com 

Town of Islip Public Safety & Enforcement 

(631) 224-5548 

Southside Hospital 

(631) 968-3000 

Town of Islip Environmental Control 

(631) 595-3630 

Good Samaritan Hospital 

(631) 376-3000 

 

    

 S 

 

 
       

Proud 

to represent the 

Great River 

Community 

 

 
SUFFOLK COUNTY LEGISLATOR 

TOM CILMI 
 

WWW.TOMCILMI.COM 

. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Waterfront Dining on the  
Connetquot River. 

 
Happy Hour / Special Occasions  

Great Weekday Specials 
 
 

 
www.snapperinn.com  /  631-859-0248 

mailto:Greatriver11739@gmail.com
mailto:greatriverevents@gmail.com
mailto:greatriverwatch@gmail.com
http://WWW.TOMCILMI.COM
http://www.TomCilmi.com
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169 Islip Avenue 
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Thank you to the following families for donating to-
wards the hanging flower baskets on River Rd!!! 
 
 James & Kristy Bruno 
 Cliff & Chris Ann Gibbons 
 Mary Phelan  
 Renganeschi Family 
 Ron & Ellen Gibbons 
 Chris & Nancy Stein 
 James & Lori Tardi 
 Frank & Christine Petrelli 
 Dan & Rebecca Wallace 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Each hanging basket is $100 and payments can be maid via 

Check to Great River Community Association  PO Box 13 or via 

PayPal on our website "www.grca11739.com"   
 

WE HAVE 3 LEFT!!! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
...... Our Association is looking for any historical information 

about Great River. Many residents have contacted us to put to-

gether a "History Tour" of Great River. We think this is a fantastic 

idea but we need YOUR help! If any of you or your neighbors 

know any history about the town, the home you live in or the sur-

rounding areas, please let us know. We are compiling lists and are 

planning a tour with a fun twist for our community to enjoy. All 

information can be mailed to PO Box 13 or submitted electroni-

cally at greatriver11739@gmail.com  

 

A special thank you to all of our neighbors who do-

nated @ this years Holiday lighting. The giving tree 

was a great success.. 

 

Jane Wodicka 

Gigi Gibbons 

James & Lori Tardi 

Jim & Denise Tardi  

Brian & Laura Meehan 

Vavricka Family 

Pete Brow 

Frank & Renee Carino  

Joseph Desiderio 

 

 

 

Several neighbors are expressing 

concern about the upkeep of 

Great River Rd south of the  

Arboretum on both sides of the 

road. This area has become a 

“turn-around” for many vehicles 

and is lacking the landscaping it needs. The 

GRCA fully supports this and has reached out 

to try and rectify this. We will keep the com-

munity aware of any findings and perhaps a 

resolution. 

http://www.grca11739.com
mailto:greatriver11739@gmail.com
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You’re InvIted to learn how 

to save! 

 

Katie Costanzo, organizer with the Long Island Progressive 

Coalition, will be joining us on: 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Wednesday, March 15th at 7:00PM 

at the Great River Community Association, General Meeting 
located at the Great River Firehouse 

 
Long Island has one of the highest utility costs in the country. This, combined with our old housing 
stock, is resulting in homeowners overspending on bills for homes that are drafty and 
uncomfortable.  Basic efficiency improvements, such as insulation and heating systems, can greatly 
improve quality of life in the home and reduce utility costs.  However, homeowners are unsure who 
to trust to do the work, how to afford it, and how to begin the process.  Utilizing a grant awarded 
by New York State Energy Research and Development Authority (NYSERDA) Green Jobs Green New 
York initiative, the Long Island Progressive Coalition (LIPC) developed an energy efficiency program 
to combat these issues, PowerUp Communities. 
 

PowerUp Communities educates homeowners about 
the attainability and affordability of energy efficiency 
improvements, guiding them through the efficiency 
process while simultaneously sparking local job and 
micro-fundraising opportunities.  PowerUp contractors 
abide by a Community Benefits Agreement, agreeing 
to hire locally when possible and pay family 
supporting wages with additional money provided for 
health care. 
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Do I really need to drain the gas from my snow blower before I store it?  

 

According to Consumer reports...that depends. If you’ve added fuel stabilizer to the gas, all you need to do 

is top off the fuel tank. That leaves no room in the tank for water to condense and helps keep fuel from de-

grading over time.   

But, if you’ve used gas straight from the pump at the station, which is generally blended with ethanol, you 

DO want to drain the fuel before storage. Mixed forms of ethanol and condensed water form corrosive acids 

that can clog the carburetor. CR suggests siphoning the fuel tank to remove most of the gas and then run the 

engine until its dry. 

Should I reconsider buying a 

secondhand car seat for my child?  

 

There are several reason why buying a 

used car seat might not be a good idea. 

As a buyer, you usually can’t be 100% 

sure the seat has even been involved in 

an accident. Even if it looks in good 

shape, crash forces could have stressed 

the components.  Expiration dates are 

also important, obeying them helps en-

sure that the components are still strong 

and the seat has the LATEST safety fea-

tures.  

Unless you can get a used one from 

someone you trust, its generally safer to 

buy a new one.  

Make a video to protect your valuables.  

 

If you ever had to replace all your stuff after a fire, flood or 

other disaster, you’ll need to provide a detailed inventory 

of your belongings. But if the prospect of writing it all 

down as a precaution seems like to much, take a video. 

Capture your furnishings, don’t forget to open cabinets, 

drawers, closets and boxes describing what is in them. 

Electronics, TV’s, & artwork are also important to capture. 

Store the video in a cloud or disc that can be safely stored 

should you even need it. 

RECALLS:  

 

The main processing blade used for cutting, shopping and dicing on about 8 million Cuisinart food pro-

cessors has been recalled it can crack and break over time; There have been 69 reports from consumers 

who found small metal pieces in food. The processors were sold in stores from July 1996 through De-

cember 2015.   

You can call 877-339-2534 or go to Cuisinart.com to get a free replacement blade. You can still use the 

processor with its other attachments.   

  

Kiddie is recalling about 3.6 million Nighthawk combination smoke/CO alarms. Once the backup batter-

ies are replaced, the units fail to chirp when they reach their seven-year end of life, which may lead users 

to think they’re still working. That means consumers may have no alert for a fire or CO incident. They 

were sold online and at home centers from June 2004 through December 2010.  

Replace the alarm immediately and contact Kiddie 855-239-0490 or kiddie.com for a free replacement or 

a discount on a new one.  

  

 
 
 

-Weekly maintenance starting @ $99/week inc. chems 
-Summerize 
-Winterize      
-Renovations 
-Shrink Wrapping 
 

     

631.851.3000 
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Seed Starting. Start seeds of warm-season vegetables 
like peppers, eggplant, and tomatoes the first week in April. These 
will be ready for transplant into the garden in late May. Start seeds 
of herbs, such as dill, parsley and basil, inside through the end of 
the month, as well as flowers like zinnias and marigolds. 

Save Your Soil. Prepare your garden soil once it has dried out and crumbles easily in your hand. 
Till in green manure crops that have wintered over. 

Seed Savvy. Direct seed into the garden cool season vegetables and flowers includ-
ing carrots, beets, peas, parsnips, foxgloves, and hollyhocks. Set out hardy seedlings such as on-
ions, cabbage, leafy greens, pansies and snapdragons. Harden them off for a day or two by leaving 
them out in a protected area. 

Potato Preparation. Pre-sprout potatoes two weeks in advance of setting them out in the gar-
den to give them a head start. 

Seeding Time. All the makings of borscht can be planted in the garden 
now: direct seed beets, plant potatoes, and cabbage seedlings. Warm-
season vegetables, like the melon for melon soup, cucumbers and 
squash, need a jump-start inside three weeks before planting out 
around Memorial Day. 

Tender Annuals Tip. Memorial Day is also the safe planting out date for tender annuals, dahl-
ias, and tomatoes, peppers, and eggplants. 

Spring Cleaning. Finish the spring cleanup, topdress garden beds with compost, and take bird 
feeders down. 

Projects For Your Garden. Begin garden construction projects like pergolas and retaining 
walls or erect fencing and trellises. 

Reminders of Winter. Assess the deer and frost damage, and replace affected trees and shrubs 
with hardier stock. 

Flower Power. Enjoy spring flowers like peonies and early roses. Lilacs always signal Mother's 
Day in my garden, and make a fragrant bouquet for Mom. 
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Have a great idea for an article or an amazing 

recipe to share?  
Email greatriver11739@gmail.com with your  

submission for the next Gazette for your chance to 
have it published!! 

Join a GRCA Committee Today! 

 

One of the best ways to get involved, make 
a difference and meet new people in our 
community is to join one of our wonderful 

committees. These committees are respon-
sible for maintaining a close, friendly and 

beautiful place to live!  
 

Some of our offered committees: 
Welcoming Committee 

Membership Committee 
Social Events Committee 
Beautification Committee 

 
If you are interested in becoming involved in 
a specific committee within our town, please 

contact greatriver11739@gmail.com for 
more information.  

 
Please note this is a volunteer opportunity 

and you only need to provide your time 
when you are able to help.  

River Rd. Clean up… 
 

Many have noticed that River Rd. has been cleaned 

up by the town. The GRCA is in contact with the 

DPW and informs them of ANY maintenance is-

sues that are in need of attention. The DPW had 

said that if it is the homeowners responsibility, they 

will contact them directly. 

Great River Sewer Proposal   

Since our public meeting in December, we have continued 

our work on the Map and Plan report needed to start the 

process of forming the proposed sewer district extension. 

We are in the process of evaluating alternatives to the pre-

liminary sewer system design and updating the overall 

project costs.  

  

Additionally, the Governor’s Office of Storm Recovery 

(GOSR), has begun the environmental assessment for this 

project. We have provided them with some preliminary 

information for their analysis and will continue to do so 

throughout the project. When we become aware of any 

meetings regarding that aspect of the project we will in-

form the community.  

  

Suffolk County has been in contact with the State and 

Federal agencies involved with the of funding these sewer 

projects. Suffolk County is working on determining the 

exact grant versus loan amount for each of the proposed 

projects. Once that has been determined, we can present 

the community with a more accurate cost analysis.  

   P.W. Grosser Consulting  

2 Cups Ritz Crackers, crushed 

1 1 /2 stick unsalted butter, soft 

2 cups Vidalia Onions, chopped coarsed 

1/2 tsp Basil 

1/2 tsp Thyme 

1/4 tsp Cilantro 

3/4 cup Milk 

2 Eggs 

1/2 tsp Salt 

8 inch pie plate 

1 cup Gruyere Cheese, grated 

Vidalia Onion Pie 

Preheat over 350 degrees. Mix crushed crackers with stick of butter until well 

blended. Press cracker mixture into pie pan to make crust. Set aside. Melt remaining 

butter in a skillet over high heat and add onions and spices. Sauté onions until clear. 

Arrange onions in crust. Sprinkle cheese over top. Bake 40 minutes. Serves 6. 

Sopapilla Cheescake 

2 cans Pillsbury crescent rolls 

2(8oz) packages cream cheese-softened 

1 cup Sugar 

1 tsp vanilla 

1/4 cup butter 

1 tbsp Cinnamon 

4 tbsp Sugar 

Unroll and spread 1 can crescent rolls on bottom of un-greased 9 x 13 pan, press all 

seams together. Combine cream cheese, sugar and vanilla. Spread mixture over rolls. 

Unroll and spread remaining rolls over mixture. Spread melted butter over the top 

and sprinkle Cinnamon & Sugar. Bake @ 350 for 20-30 minutes. 

The GRCA would like to congratulate  

the newly appointed chiefs to the Great 

River Fire Department 

 

Chief Robert Sudano 

   

2nd Assistant Chief Michael Viniotis 
 
 

For more information, please visit the 
Great River Fire Department website at 

www.greatriverfire.com or facebook 
page at https://www.facebook.com/

greatriverfire/ 

Residents on Woodhollow Rd south of 

Church are concerned when travelling 

southbound the bend is VERY sharp and 

several cars have ended up on our  

neighbors lawn.  PLEASE drive carefully. 

The DPW has been notified and is looking 

into reflectors and  other signage to help. 

The GRCA is planning a SPRING CLEANUP and will need 

volunteers. We will be cleaning up the sidewalk on River Rd 

as well as both entrance areas. Replanting flowers, bushes 

and revitalizing the signs. A meeting about this clean up will 

he held soon, look out for the e-blasts!! 

mailto:grca11739@gmail.com
mailto:greatriver11739@gmail.com
http://www.greatriverfire.com
https://www.facebook.com/greatriverfire/
https://www.facebook.com/greatriverfire/

